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2nd September 2024 

 

‘Welcome back’ & ‘Welcome to’ Letter September 2024 

 

Dear Parents and carers (and children of course), 

 

A welcome back to Jennett’s Park CE Primary. We’ll send a full newsletter on Friday. I hope 

however you have spent your holiday you have found peace and joy and love. I’ve spent mine in 

my garden, with friends and family, cooking and cleaning and of course thinking about you and 

all our wonderful staff. I adored the Olympics. 

Such talent vision and drive! I also spent a long 

time in early August saddened by the division 

across the country seen after those three tragic 

deaths in Southport. I hope that others who were 

impacted found solace.  

 

I’m so proud of what we achieve together. Love, 

aspiration and understanding weaves our diverse 

community together. Yet again we have had great 

results at the end of year in the majority of year 

groups and for the majority of measures! Thank you for everyone in their support of events and 

championing of the school. 

 

Why do I think we do well in time where there is 

strife in the world? It is because we care about similar 

goals. By choosing our school you have understood 

Jennett’s Park CE Primary embraces values that we 

call the Rainbow Promise. We know learning those 

values that get you the best chance to get on with 

their friends, family, peers and community.  
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We also care about your children getting a great job- 

we call the skills you need owl learning. We want a 

creative and collaborative school community where 

we care about living life in all its fullness and not 

narrowing opportunities. 

 

We care about working with you and have gathered 

feedback from yourselves, staff and children on 

where to go next. We’ve chosen to focus on these 5 

strands this year to make things even better. 

 

 

Do please contact us if you need help. We want to support you and therefore your child’s journey. 

We have collection from doors so you can always chat for 5 minutes impromptu if needed on all 

days but a Wednesday when we have staff meeting. For those who work you can call our office 

team who’ll put you in touch with someone or email in via secretary@ or for special needs via 

sendco@. Please don’t assume it will always be the same day for a meeting though! In our wish to 

help everyone we have to prioritise. Mrs Thorpe our family support worker is available to help 

many diverse issues. 

 

Many of you will have read about the new rules for absence (please see attached pdf for details). 

We cannot approve term time holidays. There is a strict set of guidelines from the government 
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and absence of a much lower level than previously tolerated in a term creates a necessity to talk 

with you about how to rectify this. 

 

We start back this Wednesday at 8:45am and so gates will open at 8:40am. Our wraparound care 

of breakfast and afterschool is open from 7:15am. We end the day at 3:15pm. 

 

So as for ways you can support your school community - 

• Please read our newsletter and curriculum news. There are lots of dates that are published 

trying to give you as much notice as possible. We love seeing you. 

• Please attend our wraparound care before or after school. School clubs will be published 

next Friday. 

• Please buy a lunch with us- especially on census day. 

• Please consider volunteering and applying for a DBS with us to help either to the PTA, the 

governing body, in school or on trips or even if you have ad hoc corporate days with your 

team. We cherish your time! We are especially interested in reading or maths buddies, cooks, 

artists, gardeners or librarians. 

• Please tell others about us. 

• Please let us know if you need help. 

 

Key dates so far for the Autumn term, including a set of welcome and meet teacher assembly 

dates, will be in this Friday’s school newsletter. Our PTA hosts it’s AGM on Tuesday 17th 

September at 5:30pm in the staff room.  If you would like to be involved with the PTA, please do 

come along and join us!    

 

Lastly, I want to end with the most important thing of all -thank you to you our lovely community 

but also our wonderful staff and governors. I am so proud of our teamwork and my staff’s 

dedication. 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Liz Savage 

Headteacher of Jennett’s Park CE Primary 

 

 


